

MEMO

TO: Mayor and City Council of the City of Dacula

FROM: Brittni Nix, City Administrator

DATE: April 25, 2025

SUBJECT: Sanjo St FY-2025 LRA Application

The Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT) is now accepting applications for Local Road Assistance Administration funds (LRA) authorized by the Georgia amended fiscal year 2025 budget. Based on the FY 2025 LRA formula amounts, the City of Dacula is eligible for up to \$106,110.83.

Staff recommends submitting the Sanjo Street Widening, Paving, and Storm Drainage Improvement Project for consideration to receive FY-2025 LRA monies. The improvement project includes widening the existing one-way substandard street to a two-lane road with asphalt pavement, curb and gutter, and storm sewer lines and drainage structures. The two-lane road would provide two-way traffic connecting Harbins Road and McMillan Road. Plans include new curb and gutter installed on both sides of the street along with corresponding new storm drainage structures and pipes. New thermoplastic striping and signage will also be installed. The OPCC (Opinion of Probable Construction Cost) with 15% contingency totals \$625,784.

Staff requests a motion from Council to authorize the Mayor to sign and submit the FY-2025 LRA Application to the Georgia Department of Transportation for their consideration.